CLEARY | GIACOBBE | ALFIERI | JACOBS LLC

RONALD F. KAVANAGH, Partner rkavanagh@cgajlaw.com Reply to: Oakland Office

July 24, 2023

VIA E-MAIL(board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov)

Sherri Golden, Board Secretary Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350

Re: I/M/O Verified Petition of CSC TKR, LLC v. Borough of Madison

Docket No. CC23030139

Dear Secretary Golden,

This firm serves as counsel to the Borough of Madison ("Borough"). Enclosed for filing please find the Borough's Reply Brief in further support of its Motion for Reconsideration and Stay of the Board's June 29, 2023 Order.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Ronald F. Kavanagh

RFK:cms Enclosures

cc: Service list